Summit Township Newsletter

Spring Cleaning

With the arrival of Spring comes the chore of winter yard clean-up. Burning is permitted Monday through Saturday from 6:00 a.m.—8:00 p.m. Please have the fire completed extinguished with no smoldering.

If you have a necessity for a controlled burn, please call nonemergency 911 at 724-284-7769 and the Township at 724-285-1168 to report your burn.

When you're finished with your outdoor chores and it's time to enjoy your yard, recreational fires are permitted any day.

If you are planning a swimming pool, porch/deck, garage, shed, addition, etc. Please call the Township at 724-285-1168 for the permitting requirements.

Representative Marci Mustello PROPERTY TAX—RENT REBATE CLINIC

April 21, 2022 1:00 p.m.—3:00p.m. Summit Township Municipal Building 502 Bonniebrook Road Butler, PA 16002

If you pay property taxes or rent your home, you may be eligible for a rebate. Representative Marci Mustello is conducting a clinic to assist residents with completing the application.

The Property Tax— Rent Rebate Program benefits eligible Pennsylvanians age 65 and older; widows and widowers age 50 and older; and people with disabilities age 18 and older.

The income limit is \$35,000 a year for homeowners and \$15,000 annually for renters, and half of Social Security income is excluded. Spouses, personal representatives or estates may also file rebate claims on behalf of claimants who lived at least one day in 2021 and meet all other eligibility criteria.

The maximum standard rebate is \$650, but supplemental rebates for qualifying homeowners can boost rebates to \$975.

To register, please call 724-283-5852 or online at RepMustello.com/ events.



VOTE

Primary Elections will be held Tuesday, May 17, 2022 7:00 a.m.—8:00 p.m.

CHANGE OF POLLING LOCATION NORTH SUMMIT TOWNSHIP

The polling location for Summit Township North residents is the

Wesleyan Methodist Church 590 Protzman Road Butler, PA 16002

SOUTH SUMMIT TOWNSHIP

The polling location for Summit Township South residents is the

Herman Volunteer Fire Co. 789 Herman Road Herman, PA 16039

MAILBOX INSTALLATION

When installing a mailbox, please have the door a minimum of 18 inches from the paved cartway of the road.

The township is not responsible for damaged mailbox due to road maintenance.





Meeting Dates & Times

- Public Meetings
 1st & 3rd Wednesday at
 6:45 p.m.
- Planning Commission
 2nd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m.
- Sewage Authority 3rd Tuesday at 9:00 a.m.
- Zoning Hearing Board As needed basis..
- All meetings held at 502 Bonniebrook Road Butler, PA 16002

Contact Information

Phone: 724-285-1168

Fax: 724-285-7677

Email: sumittwp@zoominternet.net

Website: www.summittwp.org

ROAD PROJECTS

The following road projects are scheduled.

Grohman road for paving.

Kemar Drive, Geibel Road, Keck Road, Old Route 422 East, Karnes Road, Schnur Road and Grohman Road for seal coating.

Various roads will be bermed the last two weeks in April. If you would like fill dirt from the project, please have your dump site accessible for delivery. For questions, please contact Larry Osche, Supervisor/Roadmaster at 724-679-3059.

Weather permitting, various roads will be crack sealed the week of April 26, 2022.

The Township website will indicate when roads will be closed or bermed to give you advance notice for your commute.

HOME IMPROVEMENT GRANT FUNDING

USDA Access & Rehabilitation Program has grant funding available for home repairs and renovations for low income residences up to \$6,000.00 of improvements.

If your home is need of repairs, has accessibility issues or needs energy efficient improvements, please call the grant administrator, DON Enterprise, Inc., and request for Kevin Huwe or Tinna Miller at 724-652-5144.

PUBLIC SEWAGE MANDATORY TAP-IN GRANT

The Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding for the mandatory public sewage tap-in fee had eighteen recipients.

More funding is available. The cost of living adjustment is released in June. If you did not qualify, please apply again. The next application cycle will be in the Fall of this year. Information will be sent out to let you know when to apply.